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Number 61:  November 2020 

2020 Reunion 

    The coronavirus pandemic has forced 

everyone to make changes in their lives.  

Protecting people from the COVID-19 virus 

became paramount, and functions such as the 

Glattfelder Reunion were forced to be altered 

or postponed. 

    The Casper Glattfelder Association of 

America, at its May meeting, kept the prospect 

of a 2020 Reunion alive, opting to move the 

date from Saturday, July 25, tentatively to 

Saturday, September 12.  The Board then met 

at Heimwald Park on the original date and 

decided that it was still not safe or practical to 

hold a Reunion in September. 

    It was a difficult decision not to continue our 

wonderful tradition of a yearly Reunion, but 

one that was not made for the first time.  Twice 

during World War II, no Reunion was held.  

However, in at least one of those years, Board 

members met at Heimwald Park for an 

informal Reunion. 

 

Board members at the Meeting/Reunion in 
September.  (Photo courtesy of Jim McClure) 

    So it was on September 12 when about 15 

board members and guests again gathered at 

Heimwald.  After the annual Reunion business 

meeting and summer board meeting, most of 

those in attendance remained for a picnic 

lunch. 

    Nine board members were at Heimwald, 

with four “attending” via teleconference for the 

two meetings.  Board member Philip Glatfelter 

introduced two guests, Jim McClure and his 

son Joe.  Jim is a York County historian and 

former editor of the York Daily Record.  He 

has written about the Glattfelders in years past, 

including items on his blog, Retro York, which 

he did so again.  See a copy of his article later 

in the Newsletter. 

    The board approved the minutes from the 

2019 Reunion business meeting.  Vice 

president Judy Martin, reporting for the 

Nominating Committee, confirmed that 

Directors Dallas Smith, Bonnie Baim, Chris 

Glatfelter, Larry Gladfelter Jr., Philip Glatfelter 

and Dean Gladfelter were all willing to serve 

another three-year term.  The annual business 

meeting was then adjourned. 

Summer board meetings 

    At the first summer meeting, held July 25 at 

Heimwald Park, 12 board members attended in 

person and five via teleconference. 

    Among correspondence, secretary Larry 

Gladfelter Jr. reported that there were 

numerous communications from the contact us 

form on the website, mostly inquiring about 

their lineage.  Larry also shared that Kayleigh 

Glatfelter of the Denver, Colorado, area 

contacted us after researching the family crest 

and finding our website. 
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    Treasurer Bonnie Flaharty distributed the 

financial reports and noted that to date the 

Association had a net $1,050 income over 

expenses.  She received an estimate to repair 

the spouting and roof edge of the pavilion and 

sent it on to the insurance company.  She had 

already received a check to cover the repairs, 

less the $500 deductible. 

    Board member Rick Gladfelter shared the 

investment strategy progress, reporting that the 

investment committee, consisting of Steve 

Gladfelter, Bonnie and himself, met in May to 

reallocate the investments as had been agreed 

upon at the winter meeting.  The account lost 

money in March and April, but with the 

reallocation done at the end of May, the total 

had more than recovered.  While Rick noted 

the current allocation has some risk, there is 

also greater reward. 

    The committee wrote up an investment 

policy and Rick recommended that the Board 

vote to approve the policy, which will be 

considered for adoption at the next meeting. 

    Property matters were discussed next, with 

president Tom Shelley noting the spouting 

project and moving to repair the damage, 

which was passed unanimously. 

    The estimate to repair the roof valley was 

$1,200 and a motion to proceed with the 

repairs passed unanimously. 

    There was also discussion about putting a 

metal roof on the Armand Gladfelter building 

(maintenance shed), but the board decided to 

postpone that project until next year and get a 

second estimate. 

    Phil reported on a project to remove or trim 

approximately 15 trees of various sizes.  More 

on the tree project later in the Newsletter. 

    John and Tom Shelley completed the first 

phase of the fan and lighting project.  While 

working on the project, they found some 

electrical problems, which were then corrected 

by John.  The board members expressed their 

appreciation for the labor of love, with the 

quiet movement of air and the good lighting. 

    For the reunion committee, Tom said that 

July 25 was the 311th anniversary of Casper’s 

birth.  He then noted that it would be difficult 

to proceed with the Reunion on September 12, 

and after some discussion, the board voted to 

cancel.  Phil suggested that September 12 

could be both the Reunion for 2020 as well as a 

board meeting, and that board members met to 

hold a “reunion” during World War II.  A 

motion to cancel the Reunion and move the 

August summer meeting to September 12 at 

Heimwald Park passed unanimously.  Board 

members will bring potluck items and 

beverages to share for lunch after the meeting. 

    For the brick patio committee, Phil reported 

that Bonnie Baim had picked up 33 bricks from 

the plant, which were placed after the meeting.  

While there was no crowd in attendance to 

view the brick patio, Tom thanked Phil and 

Dean for their work in cleaning and weeding 

the patio. 

    Larry reported for the communications 

committee that a memorial for Bob Kinsley, a 

“Friend” of our Association who passed away 

in June, had been posted on the Association’s 

website for a time. 

    For the historical committee, Jean reported 

that a third frame needs a few ribbons to be 

added to bring it up to date, and she will email 

a photo for Larry to post on the website when 

that is accomplished.  Phil reported about the 

program and all the work that Harry Gladfelter 

has done. 

    For the Education Fund, Ben Miller reported 

that Alan Grant Gabosch II has applied for the 

Nathan Glattfelder and Ives Bricker 

Scholarship each year for the past four years.  

He attends the University of Oklahoma and has 

a 3.84 GPA, and is our scholarship recipient 

this year. 

    Ben said the Scholarship’s funds are doing 

well and he is hopeful that a second 

scholarship may be awarded next year. 

    In continuing business, the journal of H. I. 

Gladfelter continues to be a work in progress.  

Regarding the Steam into History Northern 

Central Railway now coming to Seven Valleys, 

it is hoped that the railway will be extended to 

the Glatfelter Station area in the next few 

years.  In that case, Heimwald Park may be 

used for picnic excursions and could bring in 

revenue for the Association. 

*  *  *  * 
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    The second summer meeting was held 

September 12 at Heimwald Park as part of this 

year‘s Reunion. 

    Among the correspondence, board member 

Philip Glatfelter reported that York County 

historian Scott Mingus had contacted him via 

Facebook about a friend with a large collection 

of photos from the Northern Central Railway, 

which went through Glatfelter Station.  He 

shared a photo of a woman sitting at the station 

and was hoping we could help to identify her.  

His thought was that it was a wife of one of the 

sons of the Glatfelter paper mill family.  Tom 

suggested it might be a nearby resident of the 

community or one of the Delp sisters who lived 

next to the station. 

    Board member Rick Gladfelter said that the 

Association’s investment portfolio continued to 

increase.  The current allocation is about two-

thirds equities, an S&P 500 fund, and one-third 

low-risk corporate bonds and cash.  The 

investment policy discussed in May constitutes 

the committee, establishes accountabilities and 

gives guidelines.  Rick moved to adopt the 

investment policy, which passed unanimously. 

    For the executive committee, Tom reported 

that all the officers consented to serve another 

year. 

    For the brick patio committee, Phil reported 

that there were about a dozen bricks to place 

with a second order for 2020.  Tom related a 

conversation he once had with former president 

J. Richard Glatfelter, who asked Tom how he 

would financially support the Association.  

Tom decided to add bricks to the patio.  He 

explained the various criteria he used to add 

bricks, and urged board members to consider 

adding a brick for at least themselves to 

support the association financially. 

    For the communications committee, Larry 

Gladfelter Jr. reported via email that in early 

August the committee composed and sent out, 

both by email and USPS, our Reunion 

Newsletter, including to 494 email subscribers. 

    In the Newsletter, the Association informed 

the family of the cancellation of the normal 

Reunion and included a request for funds 

toward the removal of trees at Heimwald Park. 

    Somewhat outside of the committee's scope 

of responsibility, Larry noted he worked on a 

program presentation preview.  Check out the 

program “teaser” on the website 

(https://vimeo.com/454541056) as we look 

forward with anticipation to the full program 

that will take place hopefully at the 2021 

Reunion! 

    For the property committee, Tom reported 

that the roof valley had been repaired, though 

the gutter repair was not done yet.  (Update:  

The gutter repair is now completed.)  The work 

on the trees was completed, and a pleasant 

surprise was passed along to Board Members 

prior to the Meeting/Reunion.  More on the tree 

project appears later in the Newsletter. 

    For the reunion committee, Tom noted that 

for nearly 50 years, the Reunion was held on 

the last Sunday of July, and then, in the 1990s, 

it became the last Saturday and Sunday in July.  

Next year’s Reunion poses an unusual issue: 

July 2021 has five Saturdays, the final two 

being the 24th and the 31st.  Rather than the 

last weekend of July -- a Saturday-Sunday 

affair -- should we hold the Reunion the last 

Saturday of July?  A motion to have the 2021 

Reunion on July 31 passed unanimously. 

    In continuing business, publication of the 

journal of H. I. Gladfelter is still a work in 

progress.  Jim McClure, our guest at this year’s 

Meeting/Reunion and York County historian, 

has a copy, and Tom asked him for 

recommendations.  Jim replied, saying an 

Amazon service would be one way, and also 

that he would like fellow historian Scott 

Mingus to join in on this conversation.  Tom 

recommended that the historical committee 

work with them on the project, which was 

passed unanimously. 

    In new business, Tom suggested that the 

Association proceed with the idea of setting up 

an interpretive plaque along the York County 

Rail Trail in memory of Bob Kinsley.  He 

suggested the plaque be on the north side of the 

trail as the Homestead becomes visible and 

would detail the relationship to the family and 

Bob’s work in the preservation of the house.  

The project would be in conjunction with the 

Kinsley family and York County Parks. 

    Tom hopes to have an idea of costs and 

perhaps a preliminary design ready for the 

January meeting. 
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The gift of trees 

    As was reported earlier in the Newsletter, 

board member Philip Glatfelter met with Bob 

Kinsley, a true Friend of our Association for 

many years, in March to discuss having various 

trees trimmed or cut down at Heimwald Park. 

    Not long after, the Association sadly learned 

of Bob’s death.  There was uncertainty of 

whether the tree project, or any other projects 

that Bob would have helped our Association 

with, would be completed.  Simply, would the 

Kinsley family also be a “Friend” of our 

Association. 

    Eventually, Philip contacted one of Bob’s 

sons, Chris Kinsley, and the project continued 

with Phil meeting with Ward Behrens, the head 

of the company landscaping department.  

Having voted on a $1,000 limit for the project, 

and the estimate approaching $1,600, the 

Association then determined which trees to 

have Kinsley take care of and which would be 

done by various board members. 

    As things were being finalized, Phil received 

this email in late August from Ward: 

Good Morning Phil, 

    I have some really great news for you.  I just 

got off the phone with Chris Kinsley.  We are 

going to donate a full day for tree take down. 

… I apologize for going through the quoting 

process, but I misunderstood Chris originally. 

    Our friendship obviously extends to the 

Kinsley family, for which the Association is 

quite grateful. 

    Among the trees to be taken down were a 

few that threatened to fall on the driveway and 

two large dying or dead trees.  The crew left 

numerous cut-up logs and mulch for use by the 

Association and its members. 

    As noted earlier, president Tom Shelley 

suggested that the $1,000 that the Association 

had committed to the tree project should be 

used toward a plaque that would go on the 

York County Rail Trail in memory of Bob 

Kinsley and his friendship to our Association. 

A stump, at left, remains from a large tree that 
Kinsley Landscaping removed at Heimwald Park, 
with parts of the tree at right.  In the foreground is 

bare ground where a large dead tree was removed. 

 

    Phil contacted Chris Kinsley, who expressed 

his agreement with such a project, which 

would include the family covering the 

remaining costs for a plaque. 

The Glattfelders and Their Patents 

    One of the disappointments for this year, 

along with the cancellation of the Reunion, was 

the postponement of this year’s program.  The 

Glattfelders and Their Patents should prove to 

be one of the more interesting programs that 

we have ever had. 

    Harry Gladfelter began with some research 

about Glattfelder descendants who hold 

patents, as he does.  It ballooned into an 

amazing list of, as Harry puts it, “rock stars.” 

    It was decided at the July meeting that the 

presentation would be postponed until next 

year, rather than pursuing other options, such 

as posting an online version.  However, for the 

September Meeting/Reunion, it was suggested 

to have a preview/teaser on our website.  Go to 

www.glattfelder.us to view the teaser. 

    In the meantime, Harry continues to find 

additions to the list.  If you or a Glattfelder 

descendant you know belongs on the list, call 

Harry at 610-933-3542 (home) or 610-812-

2010 (cell), or email to hgladfelter@aol.com. 

mailto:hgladfelter@aol.com


 

 

                      Newsletter of the Casper Glattfelder Association of America, November 2020                                    5 

In the news 

    As the board members of the Casper Glattfelder Association of America met September 12 at 

Heimwald Park for what would be both a meeting and a reunion, Jim McClure, a York County 

historian, former York Daily Record editor and invited guest, looked on, along with his son, Joe.  While 

knowing some of the family’s and Association’s history, Jim was learning some more about us. 

President’s Message: Preserving Heritage While Making History 

    On September 12, a most unusual Reunion took place at Heimwald Park.  For the first time in 

75 years (since 1945), there was no public Reunion as such; but the directors, gathered for their 

fourth meeting of the year, incorporated all of the customary Reunion fare into their meeting 

agenda. 

    It was unusual to have held four board meetings instead of the customary three.  It was unusual 

to have held three of the four in the beauty of Heimwald Park.  And it was unusual, in those 

meetings, to have decided first to postpone, and later to cancel, the public Reunion. 

    The decisions to postpone and then cancel were spurred by the ever-shifting responses to the 

new coronavirus.  While, at this writing, Pennsylvania has been blessed with a rate of infection 

placing the Commonwealth 44th among the states, restrictions on businesses (especially 

restaurants) continue and the list of states from which those traveling to the Keystone State are 

expected to self-quarantine changes on a weekly basis.  The “metrics” by which that list is 

determined also change with little explanation and even less notice.  With such uncertainties 

surrounding the size of outdoor gatherings and interstate travel proceeding with a normal, a public 

Reunion was simply not feasible. 

    But against that backdrop, most of the board assembled on the 12th of September, a date which 

was, ironically, the second weekend of September.  The first four Reunions (1906 through 1909) 

were held on that weekend. 

    And true to those early (and later) Reunions, the board quickly recessed its meeting to 

reconvene as the Association, during which time the memorial service was conducted, the 

directors were elected and recognition was given to the oldest in attendance, the youngest in 

attendance and the persons coming the farthest distance. 

    Director Dean Glatfelter (84) was the oldest in attendance -- and nevertheless agreed to re-

election to an additional three-year term.  I would never have imagined that my son, director John 

Shelley, at 32 years of age, would be the youngest in attendance, but he was.  Those were easy 

decisions.  Recognizing the one coming the farthest distance presented a quandary.  While 

director Sarah Melcher had traveled from Connecticut, director Pamela Tuscany was virtually 

present from Florida by way of the teleconferencing, which has become an indispensable part of 

our meetings.  So the dilemma was resolved by recognizing both. 

    And, of course, no Reunion from 1907 onward would have been complete without singing a 

few verses of Rev. Adam Stump’s Reunion Hymn. 

    We were conscious that while we were preserving the finest aspects of our heritage, we were 

simultaneously making history:  History which we hope and pray may not need to be repeated for 

at least another 75 years. 

    The 12th of September is just two days removed from the Universal Feast of the Exaltation of 

the Holy and Life-giving Cross (also called Holy Cross Day) celebrated on September 14.  The 

opening line of the Orthodox Hymn for the Feast serves as a beautiful summary of preserving 

heritage while making history: 

    “Save Thy people, O Lord, and bless Thine inheritance ...” 

J. Thomas Shelley 
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    Jim wrote about his experience and observations that day in a column that appeared in the September 

20 edition of the York Sunday News.  Here is his article… 

Safely Reunited; Glattfelder descendants gather for event held since 1906, 

now adjusted for pandemic 

   In March 1976, a tornado rushed through York County, leaving behind thousands of dollars in 

damage and, fortunately, no injuries. 

   The tornado targeted the Casper Glattfelder Association of America’s pavilion at Heimwald 

Park near Glatfelter Station.  The York Daily Record reported the high winds “lifted up” the 

pavilion and dropped it “into destruction.” 

   The report no doubt was true because the pavilion, scene of the Glattfelder family’s annual 

reunion for decades, was not moored to the ground. 

   In 1934, the rotten part of the pavilion’s support had been removed and the entire open-air 

structure just rested on the cement floor. 

Family has met since 1906 

   Fortunately, the descendants of Casper Glattfelder are better grounded in their ancestor’s 

home county, and the replacement pavilion on the Springfield Township grounds is, too. 

   Since 1906, the Association has been meeting around and on the original creek lands settled 

by the Swiss-born Casper after he arrived in America in 1743, six years before York County 

was birthed. 

   In these days of pandemic, the annual reunion met again last weekend, albeit in diminished, 

socially distanced numbers. 

   They followed the format of the usual late-July annual gathering with a board of directors 

meeting drawing on tradition.  They opened by singing all six verses of “O God, Our Help in 

Ages Past” and closed by standing and singing the “Reunion Hymn.” 

   In that closing hymn, those assembled in the pavilion also sang the chorus with every stanza -- 

no short cuts. 

   One year, a reunion member observed, the reunion varied from these practices -- sitting or 

skipping choruses -- and “he heard about that” from an aged family member. 

   Some board members listened in by phone and voted by voice on the many items on the 

packed, two-page agenda. 

   As is customary, they recognized the oldest family member (Dean Gladfelter, 84) and those 

“traveling the farthest (Sarah Melcher, Connecticut) and Pamela Tuscany (Florida by 

teleconference). 

   You could tell that these practices or liturgies at these rites of July -- or September in 2020 -- 

have played a role in keeping this venerable, sprawling family in contact. 

   Indeed, this gathering during COVID-19 marked the 115th meeting of the group and the 75th 

consecutive gathering. 

   It’s not clear that a large gathering of the family met every year in World War II, but did so in 

1918, just before the Spanish flu severely ravaged the country. 

They came by train 

   The original Glattfelder family gathered at Springfield Township’s Bupp’s Union Church in 

1906 and later met in woods around the family’s first homestead near Glatfelter Station. 

   In 1913, the association purchased its current two-acre meeting ground, on the hill above 

today’s Glatfelter Station rail trail parking area. 
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   Glattfelder descendants often would travel to the reunion each year via the Northern Central 

Railroad, departing and boarding the train at Glatfelter Station and walking the short distance to 

the reunion grounds.  Wooden steps, long gone, led from the road to the reunion area. 

   The land overlooks what was originally Casper Glattfelder’s homestead, west of the Codorus 

Creek.  The early 1800s home of Felix, Casper’s son, is the old house visible to rail trail users 

just across the truss bridge along the trail in Glatfelter Station. 

   Today, the pavilion has another anchor, of a kind.  Two sides are framed by a 5,000-brick 

patio. 

   The names of about 1,300 family members are inscribed in the bricks arranged under the 

names of Casper’s six sons and reaching 11 generations deep. 

   A cloud of family witnesses, thus, keep watch on the pavilion and reunion grounds on this 

hillside overlooking the family’s early acreage. 

They’re there to watch for tornadoes of the bad weather kind, to be sure, but also perhaps to 

protect against the forces of culture that are so hard on families. 

   Those witnesses heard 115th anniversary reunion members sing -- or perhaps they joined in -- 

the first stanza of the opening hymn with the appropriate reference to storms of all kinds: 

“O God, our help in ages past, 

Our hope for years to come, 

Our shelter from the stormy blast, 

And our eternal home.” 

Brick Patio 

    About 40 bricks were ordered this year, which 

were placed after the July and September board 

meetings.  That included new bricks and 

replacements for damaged ones or updates on 

death dates. 

    Board member Philip Glatfelter noted at the 

September meeting that he has been working on 

cleaning bricks and leveling several areas.  Also, 

the firm that engraves the bricks noted that their 

sources for the type of bricks we use have 

dwindled.  With our own inventory of used 

bricks, both blank and engraved, located behind 

the Armand Gladfelter maintenance shed, we 

supplied Olde Mill Impressions with enough 

bricks for this year’s order.  We estimate, if 

needed, we can supply Olde Mill with blank 

bricks for future orders for at least the next five 

years. 

    An updated chart of the brick patio will soon 

appear on the Association website, along with an 

explanation of how the bricks are laid out. 

    The deadline for ordering bricks for next 

year’s Reunion is May 15, 2021.  Cost remains 

$75 (see enclosed order form).  For more 

information, contact Philip Glatfelter, 430 

Charles Circle, Hallam, PA 17406, call (717) 

968-4577 or e-mail to glatfelterph@aol.com. 

Board Member Chris Glatfelter Honored 

 
The Adams County Commissioner proclaimed Oct. 

21 Chris Glatfelter Day in Adams County 
(Pennsylvania) at their meeting on Wednesday.  

Pictured, from left, are: Commissioner Jim Martin, 
Commissioner Randy Phiel, Glatfelter, and 

Commissioner Marty Qually.  Glatfelter has been the 
executive director of the Adams County Arts Council 

since 2001 and will retire in December. 

Scholarships 

    Completed applications for the Nathan 

Glattfelder and Ives Bricker Scholarship must be 

received no later than April 1, 2021.  Please 

follow the guidelines in the scholarships section 

of the website to apply. 

mailto:glatfelterph@aol.com
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    The Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter Scholarship, set 

up through the Adams County Community 

Foundation, awarded another scholarship this 

year.  While it is open to any student, its first 

priority is to Casper Glattfelder descendants. 

    Kristi Glatfelter of Dover, Pa., a descendant of 

Casper through his son Henry, was the recipient 

this year. 

Here is her message of thanks: 

Dear Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter Scholarship, 

    I am writing to thank you for selecting me to 

receive the Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter 

Scholarship.  I cannot express enough how 

thankful and excited I am to receive this offer. 

    I am majoring in business with a focus on 

accounting. I have worked in the accounting 

field for over 15 years.  I am currently the 

business manager at Lifepath Christian 

Ministries and oversee the ministry‘s finances.  

Upon finishing my degree at HACC, I plan on 

transferring to York College, where I can 

complete my bachelor‘s degree in accounting. 

    It has been my dream to obtain a degree in the 

field of work I love most.  With your generosity, I 

am now closer to fulfilling that dream.  I started 

this process in 2010 and had to withdraw in 

2011 due to hardships of life.  Becoming a single 

parent with two young children who were active 

in extracurricular activities along with working 

a full-time and a part-time job, it was difficult for 

me to continue my education.  As my children 

have gotten older and have become more 

independent, I knew it was time for me to return 

to school to better myself and fulfill my dream  

    By awarding me this scholarship, you’re 

helping me invest in my future.  You are helping 

me fulfill a dream of being a successful 

businesswoman.  This scholarship allows me to 

continue my education without having to stress if 

I will have enough funds for my next term. 

    As a descendant of Casper Glattfelder, I am 

grateful and blessed to have been selected for the 

Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter Scholarship. 

Sincerely, 

Kristi Glatfelter 

    For more information, visit the Association 

website for a link to the ACCF website. 

    The Larry and Lois Gladfelter Scholarship is 

available to students who plan to attend Messiah 

College in Grantham, Pa.  It is for students who 

demonstrate financial need and are descendants 

of Casper Glattfelder (1709 – 1775).  Completed 

applications must be received in the Messiah 

College Financial Aid Office by February 15 

prior to the fall in which the student plans to 

enroll. 

Loss of a true friend 

    Over the years, we have undertaken many 

projects at Heimwald Park to keep our Reunion 

place in good order.  While Association 

members have been able to handle some of those 

tasks, outside help was often needed.  Over the 

past 30 years or so, one person not related to 

Casper who provided us with great assistance 

was Bob Kinsley. 

    Bob passed away in June, and Association 

board members were saddened, as were many 

people in York County, to learn of his death. 

    Bob’s contributions were many.  His 

numerous construction and related businesses are 

quite prevalent in the York County area, and 

Bob’s property holdings surround Heimwald 

Park.  That includes the Homestead, which Bob 

purchased in the 1990s, renovated and has been 

renting out. 

Bob Kinsley, a "Friend" of the Casper Glattfelder 
Association, bought the Glattfelder Homestead, 
which was in disrepair, in 1993, renovated it (as 

pictured in 1998) and rented it out.  

    Kinsley Construction was the main contractor 

on the Gettysburg National Military Park 

Visitors Center, which opened in 2008, in part 

because of Bob’s keen interest in history.  That 

interest was a reason for his willingness to help 

our Association, with its long and rich heritage. 

    It was suggested that a brick be purchased to 

honor Bob, and it was placed on the brick patio 

in July. 
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    As was noted in the Gift of Trees section, 

president Tom Shelley suggested that a 

commemorative plaque be placed near the 

Homestead on the York County Rail Trail, as a 

joint project of Bob’s family, York County Parks 

and Recreation and our Association. 

    Board member Philip Glatfelter related that in 

a meeting with Ward Behrens, who heads 

Kinsley’s landscaping business, Ward expressed 

how much Bob cared about trees.  He said that 

completing the project for our Association was 

important to Bob, and it meant a great deal to 

Ward, since our project was the last one he and 

Bob worked on together. 

    Obviously, Bob meant a lot to us, too. 

Remembering a key contributor 

    One of the Casper Glattfelder Association of 

America’s key contributors over the years passed 

away in 2017. 

 

    Dr. John William Glotfelty was instrumental 

in starting our Association website and was one 

of the early purchasers of named bricks on our 

patio.  He also made the trip from Florida to 

attend numerous Reunions over the years. 

    John, a descendant of Casper through his son 

Solomon, was the son of Galen Floyd Glotfelty 

and Mary Susan Boley, born in 1928 in Jefferson 

County, Iowa.  His parents and extended family 

had lived in the area since their ancestors began 

settling in the area in the early 1840s. 

    John attended several one-room schoolhouses 

in Des Moines Township, graduated from 

Fairfield High School in 1945 and earned a 

bachelor's degree from Fairfield's Parsons 

College in 1948.  Among his jobs growing up 

was as a photographer. 

    John studied biochemistry and physiology at 

Iowa State University and attended the 

Louisville School of Medicine, where he 

graduated in 1953, ranked first in his class. 

    He began his career as a physician as an intern 

with the U.S. Public Health Service.  His service 

included a stint on a U.S. Coast Guard 

icebreaker, during which one of his pictures from 

Point Barrow, Alaska, of a 'blanket-toss' was 

published in a Britannica Encyclopedia Year 

Book.  He was a highly respected physician and 

surgeon, practicing until August 2004. 

    Before heading off to medical school, John 

married Bonnie Jeanne Dunnuck in May 1949.  

She was the love of his life and his partner in 

building his career and raising their six children. 

    John was an officer and/or board member of 

most of the medical-related professional 

associations of which he was a member, 

including president of the Florida Society of 

Ophthalmology (1975-76).  Governor Lawton 

Chiles appointed him to the Florida Board of 

Medicine in 1991, and served in that capacity 

until 2001. 

    John had a wide range of interests, but chief 

among them was his sentimental attachment to 

his roots in Iowa and his belief in the importance 

of preserving history for future generations.  His 

initiative, drive and financial support is the 

reason that the Church of the Brethren in 

Libertyville, the oldest active church west of the 

Mississippi River, was rehabilitated. 

    John died at age 88 and was buried at the 

Church of the Brethren in Libertyville, where all 

John's ancestors have been buried since Michael 

Glotfelty moved to Jefferson County in 1843. 

    Having just found out about John’s death, the 

Association replaced his brick on our patio this 

summer with an updated death date. 

- - - 

    An interesting note from the minutes of the 

2004 Reunion involves John’s son Neil, a former 

CGAA board member:  “Neil Glotfelty shared 

with us that he and his brother were going to 

County Cork in Ireland, where the boat Francis 

and Elizabeth (which carried the Casper 

Glattfelder family to America) sank.  They are 

hoping to do some scuba diving to search the 

boat.” 

   At this point, we have not found any results of 

their adventure. 
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Ship to: 

Address 

City                                                   State           ZIP 

Telephone or email 

 Pay to:   Philip Glatfelter 

                430 Charles Circle 

                Hallam  PA  17406 

                717-968-4577 

Call with any questions or suggestions or 

email me at  glatfelterph@aol.com. 

275th Anniversary Items – Clearance-Priced  Price Shipping Quan. Amount 

Golf shirt, embroidered 275th anniversary logo, no pocket     Red    L   XL   2XL      

California blue   XL   2XL          Black   XL                                (2XL is $15.00) 
 $12.00   $ 5.00   

T-shirt, 275th anniversary logo    Red   S   M   L   XL  2XL   California blue   XL  

                                                                                                                  (2XL is $8.00) 
 6.00 3.00   

Tote bag, 275th anniversary logo        Hot pink     Red  6.00 4.00   

275th anniversary pin                                                                                     3 for $1.00  .50 1.00   

DVD:  113th Reunion with 275th Anniversary Theme (2018)  10.00 3.00   

Merchandise with the GLATTFELDER COAT OF ARMS  (As shown at the top of this order form.) 

Golf shirt, embroidered coat of arms, no pocket  Black  XL         White  M   L   XL 

 Ash Gray  S   M   XL        Maroon  L   XL        Tan  L        Green  L   XL             

 California blue   L    XL        Red   L                   2 for $23.00      PRICE REDUCED 

$13.00 
$ 5.00 

2 / 7.00 
  

Golf shirt, embroidered coat of arms with pocket                                  PRICE REDUCED  

 Green   L   XL       Maroon   L   XL       Light blue   L   XL             
20.00 5.00   

Golf shirt, silk screen on pocket                                                              

 Green   S   L   XL       Maroon   S   L   XL      Black   XL      Light blue   XL 
20.00 5.00   

Sweatshirt with coat of arms      Light gray   S    M    L    XL                      (XL is $18.00)  16.00 5.00   

T-shirt with coat of arms    Military green     M   L   XL   2XL      Red   M    L   XL 

 California blue   S   XL    (2XL is $13.00 + $6.00 shipping)            PRICE REDUCED 
8.00 4.00   

T-shirt (6 different spellings of Glattfelder)                                            PRICE REDUCED 

 Red   M   XL      Ash gray   S          Maroon   S   M   L    Dark green    S   M    

6.00 

2 / $10 

4.00 

2 / $6 
  

T-shirt (8 different spellings of Glattfelder)          Dark green   S   M   L   XL   2XL                      

 Light blue   S      Red   S   XL      Maroon   L   XL      Navy   XL 

 California Blue   S   M   L   XL   (2XL is $13.00 + $6.00 shipping)  PRICE REDUCED 
10.00 4.00   

Baseball cap         Red        Green      12.00 4.00   

Tote bag with coat of arms  Black   Hot pink   Khaki green   Maroon   Navy 

                                                                                                                  PRICE REDUCED 
8.00 3.00   

Ballpoint pen, printed with Glattfelder Reunion & website address      PRICE REDUCED 

 Red             Green             Blue            Black 

.50 

3 / $1 
.50   

Coat of arms, full color print on parchment paper, 5” x 7”                    PRICE REDUCED 3.00 1.00    

Ceramic mug with Glattfelder crest, 6 spelling variations & website    PRICE REDUCED 

 Blue           Dark green 

2 / $5 

3 / $7 

2 / 3 

3 / 4 
  

mailto:glatfelterph@aol.com
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Ceramic mug with Glattfelder crest, 8 spelling variations & website             

 Blue           Dark green                                                ($5.00 each + $3.00 shipping) 

2 / $8 

3 / $11 

2 / 4 

3 / 5 
  

Past Reunion Programs 1988 – 2013         *  Contact Philip for pricing & availability  *     

Static cling, clear, with red coat of arms, 3” x 3.5”                                 PRICE REDUCED 2 

for $3.00,   3 for $4.00 
2.00 1.00   

Other Merchandise 

T-shirt, Glattfelder Reunion, Switzerland – Pennsylvania     California blue     Black           

M   L   XL 
12.00 4.00   

Shoulder Bag, Glattfelder Reunion, Switzerland – Pennsylvania      Black     10” x 15” with 

26” shoulder strap 
18.00 5.00   

Duffel Bag, Glattfelder Reunion, Switzerland – Pennsylvania    Green    20” x 10” x 10”   

with 2 side compartments 
30.00 8.00   

Blank greeting cards & envelopes, set of 3 ink drawings: old homestead at Glatfelter 

Station, original Heimwald pavilion, & family church in Glattfelden, Switzerland 
 

3.00 

2 / $5 
1.00   

Postal cards with coat of arms and its interpretation  
3 / $1 

10 / $3 
1.00   

Glattfelder emblem (on first page of newsletter) in full color on heavy paper, 5”x 7”  
2.00 

2 / $3 
1.00   

Booklet: The Casper Glattfelder Association:  The First 100 Years 1906 – 2005 

by Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter (2005);  39 pages;  8.5” x 11” 
 7.00 3.00   

Booklet: The Early Glattfelder Family in America:  An Overview 

by Dr. Charles H. Glatfelter (1993);  59 pages;  5.5” x 8.5” 
 7.00 3.00   

Book: The Descendants of Casper Glattfelder (1901) and the 1910 Supplement 

by Noah M. Glatfelter, MD of St. Louis, MO; spiral bound reprint; 160 pages total 
 10.00 3.00   

DVD:  250th Anniversary Reunion (1993)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  A Visit to Glattfelden, Switzerland  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  Switzerland Plus  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  106th Reunion with Revolutionary War Theme (2011)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  107th Reunion with War of 812 Theme (2012)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  108th Reunion with Civil War Theme (2013)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  109th Reunion with Spanish American & WW I Theme (2014)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  110th Reunion with WW II Theme (2015)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  111th Reunion with Cold War Theme (2016)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  112th Reunion with John Peter Glattfelder Theme (2017)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  113th Reunion with 275th Anniversary Theme (2018)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  114th Reunion with Lizbeth Fish Theme (2019)  10.00 3.00   

DVD:  Celebration of the Life of Arthur Glatfelter (2013)  7.00 3.00   

DVD:  A Conversation with Congressman William Goodling (2012)  7.00 3.00   

DVD:  160th Anniversary Reenactment of Rebel Raid on Hanover Junction (2013)  7.00 3.00   

Christmas card with Glattfelder homestead drawing          5 for $9.00,    10 for $15.00  2.00 2.00   

Cat’s Meow replica         Glattfelder Homestead     Heimwald Park Pavilion  16.00 6.00   

          Make check payable to:    PHILIP GLATFELTER               Grand  Total      $ ___________ 
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Name: __________________________________________________________Date _____________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 Street or PO Box           Town or City State Zip 

Telephone: __________________________  Email address: _________________________________ 

 

Please order and place  _____ bricks, at $75 each  =  $  Total 

 

May 15  is the mailing deadline for bricks to be placed for the 2021 reunion. 

Make check payable to:   Casper Glattfelder Assoc. 

Mail to:   Bonnie Flaharty, treasurer,  30 New Village Greene Dr., Honey Brook PA 19344 

For further information, contact Philip Glatfelter at 717-968-4577 

 One name per brick, with year of birth or years of birth and death. 

 Be sure to explain briefly how this person is related to Casper Glattfelder. 

 Photocopy this form if you wish to order more than four bricks. 

 

 Brick 1 Brick 2 

 

Line 1 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 

 

Line 2 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 

 

Line 3 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 

 

 Brick 3  Brick 4 

 

Line 1 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 

 

Line 2 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 

 

Line 3 ___________________________________ ___________________________________ 
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My contribution to the Casper Glattfelder Association 

   Name __________________________________________________________________________ 

   Address ________________________________________________________________________ 

   Telephone ____________________________         General Fund  $ ____________ 

   Email**______________________________      Endowment Fund * $ ____________ 

           Newsletter Donation                  $ 5.00 

           Park Beautification $ __________ 

        TOTAL  $ ____________ 

Make check payable to:    Casper Glattfelder Assoc. 

    Mail to:     Casper Glattfelder Assoc. 

           c/o Bonnie Flaharty, treasurer 

      30 New Village Greene Dr. 

      Honey Brook  PA  19344 

* A gift of $25 or more to the Endowment Fund may be made in memoriam. 

  This gift is in memory of ___________________________________________________________ 

 

Reminder:  The board of directors has requested that everyone receiving this newsletter contribute 

at least $5.00 annually to help cover the costs of preparing, printing and mailing the newsletter and 

the reunion invitation letter.   

 

** Email subscription:  To be notified via email when the Newsletter is 

available on our website, please include your email address above.  Unless you 

indicate otherwise, this will also remove your name from our regular mailing 

list. 

Or, add yourself to our email list by going to 

http://glattfelder.org/en/newsletters/33-newslettersubscription.html.   

http://glattfelder.org/en/newsletters/33-newslettersubscription.html

